Circular to Parents, School Year 12-13

FS1 No.13 FS2 No.14 DS1 No.17 DS2 No.18 DS3 No.17

Dear Parents.

## **Bees Homes**

In this academic year, all students in the Primary Section (FS1 to DS3), teachers and staff will be randomly allocated to four tribes. This initiative is a warm-up exercise in preparation for the School House System in due course.

The four tribes will be named after four bee species, represented by four different colours: "Yellow Bees", "Blue/Purple Bees", "Red Bees" and "White Bees". The colours of the bees match those of the school polo-shirts. The Leaders and Chiefs of each tribe will be acted by students of the primary and secondary sections, and will be under the supervision and support of our teachers and parent volunteers.

Two major "Bees Homes Activities" have been scheduled as follows:

- (1) First Round (Sept 17-21): Monday to Thursday will be Games Day for individual Bee homes. The winners will represent their home to enter the inter-home competitions on Friday.
- (2) Second Round (Oct (8-12)): Rehearsal for the Primary Section Sports Day.

In both rounds, Monday will be the Home Day for the "Yellow Bees", Tuesday for the "Blue/Purple Bees", Wednesday for the "Red Bees", and Thursday for the "White Bees". In each of the Home Days, the bees of the same tribe should wear polo-shirts of the designated colour. For example, on 17 Sept, all "Yellow Bees" should wear yellow polo-shirts (school or non-school uniform), and preferably have some yellow colour accessories (e.g. yellow ribbon, yellow handkerchiefs, and yellow socks). All the other tribes should AVOID dressing up in yellow on the day. Thus, similar arrangements will apply to the Bees Home Days on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. On Friday, all the different tribes should wear polo-shirts of their own colours.

The "Bees Homes" initiative is a new endeavour aiming to enrich students' campus life, and to nurture the caring ethos of Logos as one community. Would all parents please help your child dress appropriately according to the designated colours of the respective Bees Homes during the Activity Days.

Thank you very much for your kind attention.

Yours sincerely,

Paul CHO Principal